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Farmland Ride
Meditation Shabbat 
Lunch & Learn Finding your Roots
Avenue Q at Music Mountain Theater  



RABBI’S REFLECTIONS
Cheese is one of my favorite food groups.

This is so, even though I am lactose
intolerant. And, next month we celebrate the
holiday Shavuot, when it is customary to eat
dairy products. I am always excited for this
holiday (though I also stock up on Lactaid
pills). Shavuot is a harvest holiday, and,

traditionally, marks the moment when we
received the Torah at Mount Sinai. We chant
the Ten Commandments, and also read the

Book of Ruth, which occurs during the spring
harvest. So, why do we dairy products on

Shavuot?

Some derive the practice directly from the Torah, where it calls the land of Israel “a land flowing with
milk and honey” (Exodus 3:8). Other places in the Bible also offer inspiration for this practice such as

“milk and honey are under your tongue” (Song of Songs 4:11). Others suggest that, at Sinai, the
Israelites were considered to be as innocent as babies, whose food is milk. 

Those of kabbalistic bent equate the numerical value of the Hebrew word halav, (milk) 40 (‘het’=8,
‘lamed’=30, ‘vet’=2), with the number of days Moses spent on Mount Sinai, receiving the Ten

Commandments. Others look to the mountain itself. Mount Sinai, in the Book of Psalms, is called the
mount of gavnunim (68:15), meaning many peaks. That description reminds them of the Hebrew word

gevinah, meaning cheese.
 

Modern Scholars, who trace many Jewish customs and rituals to practices common among various
ethnic groups, claim that spring harvest festivals characteristically featured dairy dishes, perhaps

because cheese was produced during that season.

Some see support for this custom based on the spiritual development among the Israelites in the wake
of Sinai. After the Torah was given, they were obligated to follow its laws, including those governing
dietary practice. As they returned to the camp from the revelation, they could not eat the previously

prepared meat, which had not been done according to the laws of kashrut. Since butchering and
cooking fresh meat would take too long for the tired, hungry Israelites, they took the dairy food that

was readily available. 
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https://www.myjewishlearning.com/article/a-land-flowing-with-milk-honey/
https://www.sefaria.org/Exodus.3.8?lang=he-en&utm_source=myjewishlearning.com&utm_medium=sefaria_linker
https://www.sefaria.org/Song_of_Songs.4.11?lang=he-en&utm_source=myjewishlearning.com&utm_medium=sefaria_linker
https://www.myjewishlearning.com/article/gematria/
https://www.myjewishlearning.com/article/the-ten-commandments/
https://www.myjewishlearning.com/article/the-ten-commandments/


  In some Jewish communities, it is customary to follow the traditional dairy meal with a meat dish,
because, traditionally, we are also supposed to eat meat as a contribution to our joy on a festival
day. This can cause practical problems, however, because you cannot mix milk and meat, or the

dishes and utensils used to prepare them. There is also the required amount of time one must wait
between meat and milk (1, 3 or 6 hours, depending on the tradition). Therefore, in some

communities, it is common to have a dairy meal on the first evening of Shavuot, and then serve
meat the next day. For some, these two foods also represent the two loaves brought to the Temple

as offerings on the Shavuot festival.
The tradition of eating dairy on Shavuot goes back a long way. It’s not clear what initially sparked

this practice. However, as with many Jewish traditions, it is the practice that captures our
imagination, whereas the reasoning may have become lost over many centuries. Perhaps the point
we should keep in mind is that Judaism is a practice. We carry on traditions that are meaningful,

and that connect us, as a people, through time and across space. It is ourpractices that bind us, and
that have preserved us through the millennia. As long as we pass these on to the next generation,

Judaism will survive. As our parents passed these onto us, may we pass these on to those who come
after us, adding links to the long chain that connects us to each other, and all the way back to Mont

Sinai.
 

Happy Shavuot!

RABBI’S REFLECTIONS
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Now, more than ever, it is important for us to stand together as Jews. Unfortunately,
the current climate makes it necessary for me to lead our congregation on issues of

security. This includes allocating resources for guards, security training for our
members, monitoring alerts, responding to threats on college campuses, mobilizing a

response to attacks against the Jewish community across the US and in Israel. We
cannot stand by but must take a proactive approach to these issues. We need your

assistance with:  being a door greeter, participating on the security committee, securing
funding, finding educational speakers, speaking out and writing your elected officials.

Get in touch if you are able to help with any aspect of our security efforts.

For all the above reasons, I encourage you to participate as a member of the FJCC. We
would love for you to share your energy, your ideas, your talents and skills. Please

submit your pledge by July 1, share your ideas, join a committee, attend a program.
Your engagement with the FJCC community makes life richer!

Sharon Rednor
FJCC President

FROM THE DESK OF
OUR PRESIDENT

With the start of June’s celebrations and warmer
weather, the FJCC turns to celebrating Shavuot and

enjoying summer activities. It is also time to reflect on
the horrors of the past year. In good times and
difficult times, I am grateful for this wonderful

community!
Being a member of the FJCC offers our congregants

religious services, educational programming,
recreational events, discussion groups, musical

entertainment, service projects, friendship and …
community. As we start to establish the calendar for
the coming year, we are open to your thoughts on
programming for our membership. Got an idea?

Contact me or Deborah by email or in person at the
FJCC.
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NEW MEMBER
WELCOME

Getting to know Arthur Grossman

He has interests to re-connect to his Jewish roots, and to
carry on the legacy of his beloved parents through the

building of relationships and caring for people/humanity. He is
seeking community and the interest to make contributions to

community.

He has strong interests in European travel; museum hopping is
his great passion in Europe. As well as a strong interest in

gardening (of which he hopes to make a contribution to the
gardening interests at FJCC), and absorbing many facets of
cultural interests; film, theater, music, fine arts and more

The FJCC extends a warm welcome to 

Arthur recently moved to Warren
County, specifically Washington

Township after the passing of his
beloved Mother, Lyla Grossman.
He came for a less hurried life

and a more rural setting. He has
been a New Jersey resident for

many years; he came from Morris
County and also resided in

Somerset County.
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MEMBER OUTREACH
What’s your passion? Do you want to get involved with an
activity at FJCC or have an idea you would like to pursue
or see happen or a suggestion but don’t know where to

start?

 Feel free to reach out to Kim Muller for all things FJCC at
membership@flemingtonjcc.org

Also, 

Do you enjoy meeting new people? Do you want to share
your enthusiasm for the FJCC? How about being part of a
new team forming to reach out to the many new housing

developments in the FJCC area. 

If interested in this recruitment initiative please let Kim know
and send a message to membership@flemingtonjcc.org
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CONGRATS GRADS
Amira Kleiman (daughter of Fred and Melissa Kleiman) 
graduated from the Lerner Business School at the University
of Delaware with a major in hospitality management and a
minor in Entrepreneurship on Friday, May 24.
 

Liam Franklin is graduating with a BS in Mathematical
Economics from Susquehanna University. (He

worked with the math and economics departments to
create this new major and is the first to graduate with
it.) He will be continuing on at Lehigh University for a

MS in Mathematics and will be working at US Bank.

Nathaniel (Nate) Nemeth graduated Summa Cum
Laude from Tufts University with a Bachelors of
Science in Computer Science.  Nate will begin his
career mid-June in Software Development at John
Hancock Co,  Boston, MA .

Lila and Spencer Goldschmitt are graduating from elementary school! 

Keira Deskin (Granddaughter of Cheryl & Matt Schutz) is graduating from
6th grade at Beechwood Elementary School. She will be attending

Pierrefonds Comprehensive High School
Braden Jampel is graduating from FJCC Nursery School!
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Jacqueline Kestenbaum (daughter of Bruce and Josy
Kestenbaum)  graduated with a Bachelor’s Degree from The

College of New Jersey.



SISTERHOOD
Congrats to this year’s 

Woman of the Year 
Kim Muller!!!

Kim, thank you for all you do for your
community and the FJCC. We are so

lucky to have you in our community!!
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Welcome to the WOTY family, Kim! Welcome to the WOTY family, Kim! 



WOTY & Co. 2024
 This year’s theme was 
Breakfast at Tiffany’s! 

All the attendees looked quite darling!
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SISTERHOOD
Watch for announcements
about next year’s date for

Woman of the Year! 

We’re all a little Mad about
the theme...

Alice in
Wonderland
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HEBREW SCHOOL
Thank you for sharing your kids with us this school year. Second graders mastered the

Hebrew Alef Bet while third graders were introduced to learning prayers. The fourth, fifth
and sixth graders improved their siddur skills, learned about the Jewish holidays, the Bible

US immigration, environmental Judaism, and the Holocaust. 

Please notice the changes in the Hebrew High Schedule for the upcoming year.
Next year the 7th and 8th graders will meet on Wednesdays for 4:30 -6:15

9th through 12th graders will meet on Thursdays from 6:00 - 7:15
 

Hebrew School details for the 2024-2025 school year will be available in late June, and the
Handbook and Back to School paperwork will be sent out the week of July 22nd. 

The best way to reach me in the summer months if via email, kwalsh@flemingtonjcc.org

Our young staff of tutors and teacher
assistants offer classroom support and
prepare the kids for bnai mitzvah. I’d like

to thank:

• Ian Weitz – Bnai Mitzvah Tutor
• Rose Weitz – Bnai Mitzvah Tutor and
classroom assist
• Charlotte Byne – Classroom assist
• Jamie Cohen – Bnai Mitzvah Tutor
• Kylei Mittler - Bnai Mitzvah Tutor
• Zoe Quinn – Classroom assistant

A SPECIAL THANKS TO:
• Barbara Clarin for running the monthly Gan
Goes to Hebrew School Program. 
• Kylei Mittler for stepping up as lead
teacher for second grade.
• Emily Quinn for teaching holidays, the
Jewish immigration experience and stories
from Chelm.
• Saul Katz for preparing the students to take
the lead on the bima.
• Rabbi Cohen for his support. leadership
and words of wisdom.
• Kimi Mittler who manages the Hebrew
paperwork, details and dispensed band-aids
on an as need basis.
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YOUTH GROUP
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In Apri l ,  we had two
youth group members

attend the  USY
convention .  We hope
for more next year!  

Due to schedule changes and
AP exams, our annual

bowling and election event
wil l  be held on Thursday,

June 6th.  We are in the works
of planning sone new events

for the next school year.



It was spring, 2015, when the first
tomatoes, cucumbers and peppers were
planted in the FJCC Giving Garden, and in
June, the first delivery of fresh-pricked
vegetables were brought to the
Flemington Food Pantry.  There were just
six beds back then and not a lot of
volunteers.  This growing season marks
our TENTH!!  

We now have more than double the beds,
amazing community partners, the
absolutely FABULOUS support of the FJCC
Nursery School, Hebrew High, Rabbi
Cohen and Deborah Kesselhaut, and let’s
talk about our volunteers.  They are the
GREATEST and we couldn’t grow all the
food we’re growing without them.

G i v i n g  G a r d e n

FJCC GIVING GARDEN
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This season is the first time we’ve had a drip-line in place prior to planting, which
means plants and seeds were placed strategically along a water source.  It’s also

the first season we’ve begun with 13 beds, filling them all before the end of May.  
And, thanks to the many generous plant donations by congregants and others, (I

have a black thumb and my plants don’t always survive), we are GORGEOUS!!!  Add
to this the SPECTACULAR cooperation of Mother Nature blessing us with abundant

rain so far, and a lot is going well!!!



As I write it is May 30th.  We do not yet have volunteer waterers lined up, but I want
to acknowledge those who have contributed their time to the pre-

watering/harvesting effort:   

FJCC GIVING GARDEN
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Nursery School students with Pam and VirgieGayle Braunstein and Lauren Edelman of the Jewish
Federation - planting beens they grew at the Federation
office

Growers/Planters: The FJCC
Nursery School, children, teachers,
Kathleen, Josy and Jill, Virgie, Amy
Cook, Rich Goldstein, Pam Nemeth,

Phil Stern, Karen Walsh and The
staff of The Jewish Federation of
West Central New Jersey - Robin

Freedman-Kramer, Lauren Edelman
and Gayle Braunstein who grew a
variety of plants in the Federation

office and transplanted them in our
garden.

Drip-Line Support: Les Geisel of the
Rotary Club 

Bed Preparers: Liam Byne, Jamie
Cohen, Rich Goldstein, Jake Nemeth,

Jonathan Nemeth, Nate Nemeth,
Pam Nemeth, Ian Rodriguez, Lindsey

Rodriguez, Sarah Sornstein, Ian
Weitz and Rose Weitz

Rabbit-Fence Installers: Jonathan
Nemeth, Nate Nemeth, Pam Nemeth

Community Partners: Cross
Country Nursery, Home Depot,

Lowes, Rutgers Landscaping, and
the Rotary Club of Clinton, all of

whom have donated much needed
supplies.



PAST EVENTS 

Agave Brunch Bistro Cafe
Dinner is Served
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PAST EVENTS 
Jewish Federation of 
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WEST-CENTRAL NEW JERSEY 

Kim Muller being recognized at the Jewish Federation of West-Central New
Jersey Annual Meeting for her volunteerism with Dignity Grows.



PAST EVENTS 

Clothing Drive
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PAST EVENTS 
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JUNE CALENDAR 
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Register for events on Shulcloud. Links are posted in News and Notes

UPCOMING EVENTS
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Register for events on Shulcloud. Links are posted in News and Notes

UPCOMING EVENTS
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Register for events on Shulcloud. Links are posted in News and Notes

UPCOMING EVENTS
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WEEKLY EVENTS
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June 2
Joshua Butt

Nathan Lefkow

June 3
Lila Goldschmitt

Spencer Goldschmitt

June 5
Jocelyn Pollack

Lisa Martin

June 6 
Joan Rogow

June 7
Sarah Sornstein

Jeffrey Alexander
Jennifer Woollacott

June 9
Barry Rubin 

June 10
Josy Kestenbaum

Rachel Farber

June 11
Emily Clarin

Scott Gerstein

June 14
Craig Sirota

June 15
Mark Weinstein

John Fellin

June 16
Antje Doyle

 
June 18

Florence Friedman
Hurwitz

June 19
Barry Mittler

May 20
Jeffrey Rubin
Susan Rubin

June 26
Marjorie Rednor

June 29
Brandon Hubert

Jayna Kawas

BIRTHDAYS
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June 4th
Dein & Mona Shapiro

June 8th
Rachel & Garry Rodriguez

June 11th
Marvin & Shellie Jacobson  

June 13th
 Ross & Meghan Gordon

Richard Goodman & Stacey
Gould

Judith & Michael Leibowitz

June 15th
Ricky Braff & Donna

Levinston-Braff

June 17th
Andrea Goldstein-Byne &

Scott Byne

June 18th
Austin Rednor & Sharon

Rednor
Kenneth & Sharon

Skowronek

ANNIVERSARIES

June 19th
Frank & Nancy Rumore
Stephen & Susan Rubin

June 20th
Arthur & Cathie Wetstein

June 22th
Neil  & Helen Pollack

June 23th
Jonathan & Karen Stirberg

June 26th
Philip & Elise Franklin

Jason & Emily Quinn

June 29th
Lesley Cohen-Lee & Cliff

Lee

June 30th 
Scott & Kari Gursky 
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June 1
 Sylvia Stolpen

June 3
Walter Likuski

June 4
 David Alan Daniels

Shelley Lynn Goldstein
Victory Lonsk
Ruth Radzin

June 5
Leonard Hurwitz
Goldie Goldstein

June 6
Emma Leaf

June 8
Morton Engle

June 9
Sheldon H. Lipsitz

June 10
Nancy Taub

June 11
Alfred Kissin

Mamie Kaminowitz

June 12
 Abram Kaplan

Charles Levinston
Harry Arcus

June 13
Natale Formica
Daniel Richman

June 16
Jennie Silver Goldstein

Mill ie Orlin

YAHRZEITS
June 17

Barbara Ackerman

June 18
Martin Sobel

June 20
Isadore Kanter
Tzipora Chaikin

June 21
Bessie Triber

June 22
Yetta Fersht
Ira Stolpen

June 23
Irene Suslow

May 24
Bernard Weschler

May 25
Norbert Hubert

May 27
Edith Hylton

Mildred Stempler
Edith Weinstein
Newton Brooks
Steven Epstein

May 29
Rivia Hurwitz

Iris Ort Auerbacher
Shirley Richman

May 30
Mr Ian R. Arcus
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George Ollwerther
For the yahrzeit of Lori Ollwerther

Sam Kohn

Nathan Treinish
In memory of Marvin Jacobson

CONTRIBUTIONS
Kiddush/Oneg/Nosh

General Donations
Marlene Dvoor
For the yahrzeit of grandparents Ida and
Jacob Dvoor

John & Elyse Parker
In memory of Marvin Jacobson

Fred Eisinger
In memory of Marvin Jacobson

Malka Goodman
In memory of Marvin Jacobson

Mitchell & Barbara Clarin 
In memory of Marvin Jacobson

Ken & Sharon Brooks
In memory of Archie Fagan

Liz Loew

Sam Kohn

Paul & Avis Ehrlich

Frederick & Suzanne Rothstein
For the yahrzeit of Minnie Arowitz
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CONTRIBUTIONS

Rabbi Discretionary
Mark & Laurie Weinstein 
In honor of Rabbi Cohen

Barry & Kimi Mittler
For the yahrzeit of Sylvia Mittler

Center Series
Ricky Braff & Donna Levinston-Braff
In honor of Eric Sirota's special birthday.

Eric  Sirota & Cara London

FJCC Cares
Frederick & Suzanne Rothstein
Mazel Tov!

Family Promise
Eric Cohen 
In memory of Marvin Jacobson
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ADVERTS
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Flemington JCC Gift  Shop

 
To schedule,  email
s isterhood@flemingtonjcc.org

ADVERTS
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